

From: Emily Lui

Sent: 08 February 2017 15:51

To: 'patrick.marfleet@camden.gov.uk'

Subject: 41A Buckland Crescent Planning Application 2016/5859/P

Dear Mr Marfleet,

I am the owner of flat C at 41 Buckland Crescent and also one of the shareholders and directors of the freehold

As you may already know I am a property solicitor but not a planning specialist and I therefore write to you as a lay person in this area.

You will have seen from my comment to the original planning permission that I do oppose the development of the garden by the construction of the garden room, we again met with Stacey (the owner of Flat A) and discussed with her that we may be agreeable to a summerhouse structure in keeping with the use of the garden as such. I understand she had presented you with pictures from the old small summerhouse towards the main building - taken in the summer and I thought it might be useful for you to see from my view at first floor level. The first three pictures attached were from last month and the last two from August last year. As you can see, in the winter there much less coverage in the garden from the trees.

My main concern is that the proposed garden room is changing the use of the garden as a garden (which in the UK means use over the spring/autumn months) to one where the room would be used all year round as an extra living space for the flat. I would have thought that conservation would include conserving and preserving the use and look

of the garden as it would have been when the property was originally one house. The building of a large room in the garden changes the look, feel and use of that garden completely and is not in keeping with the special character of the area. I appreciate it cannot be seen from the road but it can be seen by the other flat owners at 41 plus the neighbouring properties plus the properties of the gardens that back on to buckland crescent.

In addition the structure proposed by Flat A could easily be changed into a studio apartment room in the future without the council ever knowing! Drainage and cooking facilities could easily be put in post planning and building control

I note that comments have been made that 50% of the gardens on the road have these garden rooms- I think you can see from the pictures that this is certainly not the case of the houses either side of no 41 and that this is misleading, thought I am sure your knowledge of the area has already flagged this to you as being incorrect.

I am very concerned at the impact this large garden room will have on the building as a whole not only immediately but the potential for it to become a studio dwelling (incidentally the original plans from Flat A had the room with cooking and toilet facilities).

I do hope you will consider these reasons.

In the meantime, I can see that revised drawings have been put up onto the planning portal, are we meant to have an ability to comment on these? I could not see this on the website.

Many thanks for your time.

Best wishes Emily

## Emily Lui | Partner

Seddons

Sedutins
5 Portman Square | London W1H 6NT
Direct Dial: +44 (0) 20 7725 8064
Direct Fax: +44 (0) 20 7725 5223

emily.lui@seddons.co.uk | www.seddons.co.uk

Cybercrime Warning: Fraudsters are known to target the e-mail accounts of persons conducting property transactions and disrupt communications between them and their solicitors in order to divert monies that flow through solicitors' accounts. Seddons will never e-mail you or contact you in any other way asking you to send money to any account other than the firm's Client Account, details of which are contained in our retainer letter, or our Office account, details of which are on our invoices. If you receive any e-mail communication or telephone call purportedly from us that contains a request that funds be sent to any other bank account, do not comply with this request, or engage in any way with the person making the request. Please let us know by telephone and e-mail immediately if you receive any such request.

The information contained in this message is confidential and legally privileged. It is intended only for the person named above. If you have received this message in error, please immediately notify us and delete it. Any dissemination, distribution, copying, disclosure or use of this message or its contents unless authorised by Seddons is strictly prohibited. Business e-mails are sent to you subject to our usual terms of business. When the content of an e-mail is a personal message, the sender is not acting in his/her capacity as a partner or employee of Seddons.

For further information regarding Seddons please view our website at www.seddons.co.uk

VAT Reg No: GB 340 2859 67 Seddons is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority - SRA No: 00068565 http://www.sra.org.uk/handbook/

2